of V

February 13, 2019

The Honorable Paul Dyster 745 Main Street Niagara Falls, NY 14301

Dear Mayor Dyster,

I am writing to respectfully request an exemption from paying for parking in the City of Niagara Falls parking lot located on Third Street for our guests and volunteers of our annual auction being held at the Niagara Falls Conference & Events Center.

On May 18th, 2019 the Niagara Falls Boys & Girls Club will be hosting our 37th Annual Dinner Auction and inducting our 2019 class into Niagara Falls Boys & Girls Club Alumni Hall of Fame. This event serves as the major fundraiser for the organization and is attended by over 400 professionals and supporters of the Niagara Falls Boys & Girls Club.

Niagara Falls' youth face extreme difficulty in trying to grow up in a healthy, safe environment, where they are given opportunities to develop their potential. The Boys & Girls Club offers our youth a place that strives to inspire and empower our members to achieve success. This fundraiser is critical to our agency's success.

This is a chance to give back to the community and give at-risk youth life-changing opportunities. Events like our Auction raise funds that allow us to keep the cost of the programs offered by the Niagara Falls Boys & Girls Club affordable and sometimes free for the families of Niagara Falls. Supporting the Niagara Falls Boys & Girls Club Auction allows you to be a champion and help create opportunities for the young people of Niagara Falls.

On behalf of the Niagara Falls Boys & Girls Clubs, for considering this request. Waiving or at least reducing the parking fee will increase the money raised that will directly impact our youth and families served.

If you have any questions or need any more information please call me at (716) 282-7181 or email at bvincheski@nfbgc.org.

Sincerely

Repecca Vincheski

Chief Professional Officer



725 17th Street Niagara Fails, NY 14301 Tel (716) 282-7181 Fax (716) 282-5745 www.nfbgc.org

Officers
Anne Marie DiMino Hepfer
Chief Volunteer Officer

Brian Jones Vice Chief Volunteer Officer

> Joseph Ieraci Treasurer

Marilyn Lojek Secretary

Board of Directors
Joanne Beaton
Vinnie Bevilacqua
Ron Campbell
Janelle Degregorio
Anthony Eugeni
Gary Fiore
Kathleen Hurley
Craig Johnson
Ryan McQueeney
Stephanle Neal
Christine O'Hara

Emeritus Board of Directors
Vince Cancemi
Gary Hall
Fred Silver

Chief Professional Officer Rebecca Vincheski



GREAT FUTURES START HERE.